Final Declaration - 6th Forum against Unnecessary and Imposed Mega Projects

Since the Charter of  Hendaye in January 2010, the links between groups campaigning against Unnecessary and Imposed Mega Projects (UIMP) have strengthened and expanded to new movements. An annual Forum of all these groups has been held since 2011 as a way to exchange information and to organise joint action.

The 6th Forum in Bayonne (15th - 17th July 2016) likewise gave us the opportunity to talk over what is unique to each situation as well as to share our common experiences. This is the basis upon which we have built and strengthened solidarity between the groups.

This year the Forum was particularly influenced by the Climate Summit in Paris (COP 21) and the urgent need to halt global warming but additionally the democratic crises, the intensification of social conflicts, and the dreadful situation of the refugees, were significant influences.

There were opportunities to discuss each of our separate approaches and activities in a series of plenary meetings, workshops and discussions. 

Additionally, we strengthened the integration of the broader movement in the push towards an ecological and democratic society.

During the Forum some activists expressed their engagement through performances around the theme of Unnecessary, Imposed Mega Projects in a different manner.

Following the summary of the main issues for each of the opposition groups that were represented, the various lectures and workshops concentrated on:

- the impact of the movement against UIMP in the ecological and climate struggle,

- the concept of public interest, 

- the unity and commonalities of the opposition,

- exploitation (blackmail) in the work place

- forms of non-violent action,
- the inconsistencies of public decisions following COP21,

- the deceitful nature of the compensation system for ecological damage,
- under the cloak of legality, increased repression and disregard of democracy and the legitimacy not only of exposing lies and Mafia methods but also of increasing protests and opposition and new forms of democratic engagement.

Our united resistance will be demonstrated at a variety of upcoming events in particular:

- on 8th October 2016 the day of opposition in Notre-Dame-des-Landes, 

- on 26th October 2016 in Strasbourg at the presentation of the Judgement of the Permanent Peoples’ Tribunal to European institutions including the European Parliament. It condemned the EU, in relation to France and Italy, for the violation of fundamental human rights through many Unnecessary and Imposed Mega Project cases,
- the annual mid-December joint day of action against UIMP, using the logo of the white elephant.  Every opposition group will organise a local event (demonstrations, public meetings, discussions, leaflets, bonfires),
We will continue to strengthen our solidarity at the next Forum and in the intervening period, through taking part in joint demonstrations.

Finally, we renew our support for the opposition to the underground dumping of atomic waste in Bure, and for the international movement that is experiencing particularly fierce repression.

